
China: Pentagon report 'severely damaged' ties

China yesterday accused the US of deliberately distorting the facts in a report on the Asian
giant’s  defence  policy,  warning  Washington  it  had  “severely  damaged”  trust  between  the
superpowers.

The Pentagon on Friday said Beijing had been building up military facilities on reefs and
islets in a bid to assert its claims to the contested waters of the South China Sea.

China’s military has also been using “coercive tactics” to foster tensions with its neighbours,
but will ensure they do not snowball into outright conflict, according to the annual report to
Congress.

Beijing hit back yesterday in comments published in state media, with a defence ministry
spokesman saying the Pentagon report had “deliberately distorted China’s defence policies”.

“It is the United States that has been flexing military muscles by frequently sending military
aircraft and warships to the region,” spokesman Yang Yujun said, according to the official news
agency Xinhua.

“The US annual report on China’s military and security developments has severely damaged mutual
trust between the two sides.”

Yang accused the US of being behind the “militarisation in the South China Sea”, parts of which
are claimed by Vietnam, Taiwan, Brunei, Malaysia and the Philippines as well as China.

The South China Sea, an important shipping route thought to be home to vast energy deposits,
has become a growing source of tension between Beijing and Washington as the US turns its focus
on Asia.

Washington fears Bejing is seeking to impose military controls over the entire area, where
China has built massive structures including radar systems and airstrips on reclaimed reefs and
islets.

The Pentagon report estimated China has reclaimed 3,200 acres (1,300 hectares) of land around
the Spratly Islands, also claimed by the Philippines, over the past two years.

Beijing has been angered by the growing US attention on Asia and US forays into the Sea,
including sailing warships close to reclaimed islands.

Meanwhile, the US Congress has been warned that China’s new ‘Guam killer’ missile, capable of
hitting targets some 5,500 km away, is raising new fears of a growing Chinese threat to key
American military facilities and stability in the Pacific Rim.

A Congressional panel has issued a report warning of the dangers of the DF-26 intermediate-
range ballistic missile, during a week in which US-China tensions flared anew with a US Navy
destroyer sailing close to a Chinese-claimed island in the disputed South China Sea.

The US-China Economic and Security Review Commission said this week that China’s DF-26 missile
— dubbed by analysts the “Guam killer” and unveiled at a high-profile military parade in
Beijing last September — allows China to bring unprecedented firepower to bear on the US
territory of Guam.
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